



AUG 0 9 2017

Darlene Whalen Chair and CEO (Acting) Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Re: Terms of Reference -

**Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities Review into Automobile Insurance** 

Dear Ms. Whalen:

As set out in Section 3.1 (1) of the *Insurance Companies Act* and OC2017-195, the Lieutenant-Governor in Council directs the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities to conduct a review and provide a report of automobile insurance in the province as stipulated in the attached Terms of Reference.

Please provide me with a copy of your work plan and estimated time lines for the review when finalized.

Thank you for undertaking this important review.

Sincerely,

SHERRY GAMBIN-WALSH, MHA

& Stamlin - Wals L

Placentia-St. Mary's

Minister

**Enclosure**